
 

 

Seattle HPHC: Online meeting on Tuesday to close the 40 days prayer condition 
 
Rosie Dijan Muyongo 
March 11, 2023 
 

 
 
Dear Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community, Blessed Families, Brothers and Sisters, 
 
Greetings of Peace from Estes Park, CO. Charles and I have this great opportunity to attend the GPA 
Family Camp 2023. The weather is cold 29 degrees but there is a very warm atmosphere in seeing my 
daughter and other GPA members and their families. Dr. Chung Sik Yong, President Naokimi and Rev. 
Thompson are here to share inspirational messages today. 
 
Going back to our Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community, I would like to express my gratitude to all 
of you who joined us in our online town hall meeting last Sunday, March 5, 2023 via zoom. I appreciate 
our young families who expressed their desire to move the providence forward no matter what and our 
elder members who were persistent to honor and preserve the past history while at the same time thinking 
of the future. To me both groups are great and I love the spirit to take action that you all show. 
 
To bring everyone's effort into unity, I would like to invite all of you to an online meeting on Tuesday, 
March 15, from 8:15 pm to close the 40 days prayer condition we had and offer a new one, this time 
focusing on finding a preservation buyer. Another point is that we can prepare to create a vision together 
for the community and the steps to realize them with a clear timeline to achieve them. We will use the 
Seattle Sunday service and Community sharing link fir this meeting. 
 
Please join the Sunday Service tomorrow, March 12 at Ballard Church. Mr. Ray McCready will give the 
sermon. 
 
May Heavenly Parent and True Parents blessing be with you all. Healing and comfort to those who are 
sick and those who are struggling. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Rosie Dijan Muyongo - Pastor 
 
Heavenly Parent's Holy Community in Seattle 
rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@ gmail,com 
 
 
 


